MINUTES OF THE 
MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE
STUDENT-ATHLETIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)
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Participants:
Peyton Burr, Basketball
Michaela Butin, Basketball
Mia Barns, Cross Country
Hannah Gershone, Cross Country
Camden Carter, Equestrian
Katia Kiefaber, Equestrian 
Mollie Kowalchik, Equestrian
Jessica Taylor, Field Hockey
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey
Kristina Ramsden, Field Hockey
June Conti, Golf
Heeamin Lee, Golf
Taylor Hough, Lacrosse
Alyssa Tabrisky, Lacrosse
Meg Ryan, Rowing
Molly LaPointe, Rowing
Libby Scheemaker, Rowing
Liz Rose, Soccer
Ragini Ghose, Squash
Allison Shilling, Squash
Claire Beckett, Swimming and Diving
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving
Katie Tyler, Swimming and Diving
Madison Rosen, Tennis
Julia Criscione, Track and Field
Kelly Stevens, Track and Field
Caroline Black, Track and Field
Jamesa Allen, Volleyball
Sara Robincheau, Volleyball
Clarissa Leight, SGA Liaison
Nicole Villacres, SGA Liaison 


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m eastern time by the chair, Meghan Ryan. The members noted above were present.  

1. Welcome and Announcements (Meghan Ryan)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan brought the SAAC to order. 
· She reminded subcommittee chairs to send their E-Board liaisons with a brief email update about what was discussed during their meetings. 

2. Approval of the February 14, 2016 Minutes [Supplement No. 1] (Julia Criscione)
· It was VOTED that the minutes of the February 14, 2016 meeting be approved. 

3. Team and Superfan Updates
· The Swimming and Diving team won the January NEWMAC Superfan Award. The Swimming and Diving and Soccer teams have won t-shirts for the award. 
· Golf was nominated for the February NEWMAC Superfan Award. 

4. SGA Update (Clarissa Leight and Nicole Villacres 
· Ms. Nicole Villacres informed the SAAC that the SGA meeting two weeks ago was about Black history month, discussing why Black History Month is important and about black history at Mount Holyoke College.  
· Ms. Clarissa Leight informed the SAAC that during the SGA meeting this week, the SGA discussed the beginning of the campus election season. She reminded the SAAC that they can run for class board positions and that everyone should vote. 
· In addition, Ms. Clarissa Leight informed the SAAC that the Wilder dining hall may no longer be Halal and that people are looking into this issue. 
· She explained that from the 2016 SCC survey, students would like more Skype pods and staggered dining hours for next year, which would benefit student- athletes. 

5. Peck Update (Camden Carter)
· Ms. Camden Carter update the SAAC about her most recent trip to the Peck school with the Volleyball team. The student really enjoyed the visit and spending time with the team. 
· The Field Hockey team will visit the Peck school next.

6. Structure, Role, and Responsibilities for SAAC Team Representatives (E-Board)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan discussed a few instances in which student-athlete concerns were not brought to the administration through the appropriate channels including an article in the MHC New and a sign posted on the unisex changing room. She addressed these issues and explained that using appropriate channels of communication is a better way to solve problems that student-athletes face. 
· Ms. Jessica Taylor discussed ways in which issues were addressed in SAAC in past years. Team forum are a way for SAAC representatives to bring up issues that their teams have, however, sometimes team forums lack constructive feedback or possible solutions. 
· Ms. Claire Beckett showed the SAAC a flowchart that demonstrates how concerns are brought from team members to the athletic administration. 
· Some SAAC members explained that they want more transparency when bringing issues to the athletic administration. Many people feel as though they bring up issues and they never receive updates on how these issues are being addressed. 
· Ms. Claire Beckett recommended that the SAAC should hold each other and the athletic administration more accountable. If someone has brought up an issue, and there has not been an update in a while, they can ask Summer or the E-Board for an update. 
· Some SAAC members addressed the concern that many team members do not read their SAAC emails and do not understand that they have the power to improve athletics and directly have a voice in this process. The E-Board suggested that in addition to sending emails, SAAC representatives should update their teams through informal meetings or by talking to them a few minutes before practice when everyone is stretching. 
· The E-Board facilitated a pair share between team representatives so that they could brainstorms better ways to relay information to their teams and encourage their teams to bring forward suggestions to improve athletics. 
· The soccer and lacrosse representatives explained that their teams do not read emails and that often times, team members bring up concerns to their coach and their coach tells their SAAC representatives. 
· The golf team discusses SAAC matters during team dinners and for five minutes before practice begins. They are planning on asking for feedback and concerns and making a space for those discussions. 
· The field hockey team has informal discussions with their team, and they are interested in gaining more interest in SAAC issues with their team. 
· The tennis team explained that since they are a small team, they regularly discuss updates and concerns. They said they will have a five minute team discussion before practice. 
· The squash team explained that they liked the team forum, which allowed them to bring forward issues that were important to their team. They suggested that the SAAC should have team forums once every two meetings. 
· Some SAAC members also explained that some team members bring issues to their coaches instead of to their SAAC representatives. 
· The swimming and diving team suggested having a board in the locker room where students can write suggestions. This board could even be on the inside of the locker room door in order to encourage varsity athletes to close the locker room door. In addition, this board would work well for people who do not wish to voice their suggestions publically. 
· The basketball team explained that they can discuss SAAC updates at pickup games during their off season. 
· The track and field and cross country teams explained that there is a split between distance runners and sprinters, throwers, and jumpers. They are considering finding a time when everyone can meet for a team meeting. 
· The rowing team thought that the team forum was a good idea. They also suggested having a team thinktank with team representatives facilitating discussion. 
· The equestrian team explained that their team communicates well, and that they will allot time to discuss SAAC updates. 
· The volleyball team suggested having a short period of time at each SAAC meeting for teams to bring up concerns or suggestions. In addition, these concerns should be brought forward with ideas for a solution. 
· Some team representatives suggested having a public SAAC meeting from time to time, similarly to how the SGA has public meetings. Some representatives also suggesting having meetings with coaches, captains, and SAAC representatives. 

7. President’s Commission on Diversity and Inclusion (Julia Criscione)
· Mx. Julia Criscione explained that the President’s Commission on Diversity and Inclusion (PCDI) will be visiting the SAAC on Sunday, March 6, 2016. They have visited several organizations on campus to learn about how Mount Holyoke College currently handles issues of diversity and inclusion and how they can better meet the needs of the campus community. The PCDI will be asking four questions about diversity and inclusion. 
· The diversity and inclusion subcommittee had a meeting to discuss these questions and Ms. Katie Tyler updated the SAAC on what this group discussed. 
· The first question states, “How do issues of diversity fit in with the mission of your committee or group and how is it discussed?” Ms. Katie Tyler explained that the SAAC has an entire subcommittee dedicated to this topic and encouraging participation from different groups on campus is part of the mission of the SAAC. In addition, the NCAA has specific legislation regarding issues of diversity and inclusion. 
· The second question states, “Is diversity a central concern in your committee or group business or does it come up less frequently? In what ways does it come up?” She explained that issues of diversity and inclusion do not come up frequently in SAAC. However, issues of transgender inclusion and accessibility are still very important goals that SAAC works towards. 
· The third question states, “What are your concerns about diversity and inclusion that you address most consistently in your work?” Ms. Katie Tyler explained that transgender inclusivity and gender awareness are issues that come up frequently, especially after Mount Holyoke College expanded their transgender admission policies. In addition, disabilities and chronic injuries are also important topics that are addressed frequently.  
· The fourth question states, “What would you as a group or as individuals recommend the Commission on Diversity and Inclusion direct their attention to this fall?” She explained that staff training for gender awareness should be a main goal for this fall. 
· Ms. Katie Tyler also encouraged the team representatives to ask for suggestions from their teams as well.

8. DIII Week (E-Board)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan explained that the student-athlete and faculty event will be on Monday April 4, 2016 at 7:30 pm in the Blanchard Campus Center Great Room. She also asked the SAAC for to suggest a name for this event. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan also asked for suggestions for a third game or event. Some of the suggestions included a scavenger hunt, a tug of war, pin the tail on the donkey but modified so it was relevant to Mount Holyoke College and athletics. 
· A team representative mentioned that Amie Canfield has ideas for the trivia event. 
· Ms. Camden Carter suggested having a pep rally for DIII Week for student-athletes. Paws could attend the event, and someone can announce each team and their accomplishments from their most recent season. 

9. Announcements 
· The SAAC took a group photo for the yearbook. 
· The movie STRONG! will be screened at Amherst College on Tuesday, March 1st from 7:00 – 9:00 pm. 
· Next Game of the Week: Equestrian Home Show, March 5, 2016 , hosted by Field Hockey

10. Next Meeting: Sunday, March 6, 2016 from 7-8pm (Kendade 305)

11. Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Ryan at 8:05
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